
 

 
ARS Links 

Visit these sites and add to 

your Favorites or Bookmarks 

 American Rose Society 

 ARS on Facebook 

 ARS on Twitter 

 ARS on Pinterest 

 ARS on Instagram 

If you want even more 
great information about 

roses, join the ARS! 

Tenarky District 
of the 

American Rose Society 
 

www.tenarky.org 

Tenarky District Fall Convention & Rose show 
 by Renee Stuart, MRS President 

The 2025 Tenarky District Rose Show – “Jewels of the South” 
We’re thrilled to announce that Memphis 
will host the 2025 Tenarky District Rose 
Show, “Jewels of the South”, October 3-5 
at Germantown Presbyterian Church in 
Germantown, TN. This marks the first dis-
trict show in Memphis since 2018—
making it a long-overdue and eagerly 
awaited event! Highlights include: 
▪ Banquet Speaker: Lisa Schaff pre-

senting “Fresh Cuts, Roses for the 
Tenarky Garden”. Lisa is a member of 
the Nashville Rose Society. (photo be-
low) 
▪ Educational Program: Camp Creek’s 

presentation on “Landscaping with Na-
tive Plants” 
▪ Silent Auction & Raffle: Featuring fabu-

lous prizes from our generous sponsors including the American Rose Society, 
Jackson & Perkins, Camp Creek, Espoma Organic, Heirloom Roses, Neptune 
Harvest, Cobrahead, and more 
▪ Friday Social Hour (October 3): After show set-

up, early arrivals can mingle and relax 
▪ Saturday: Rose Show 
▪ Sunday Garden Tours: For attendees staying 

through the weekend 
The registration form, events schedule, and rose 
show schedule are included with this newsletter 
and on the Tenarky website. Registration must 
be received by September 26 if attending the 
banquet and ordering lunch. Reservations for the 
special rate for the Holiday Inn Express must be 
made by noon on September 8.  
 

▪ Click here for convention information! 

▪ Click here for registration form! 

▪ Click here for rose show schedule!  
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Save the Date! 
 

2026 
Tenarky  

Winter Workshop 
February 27-28 

Holiday Inn  
University Plaza 

Bowling Green, KY 

Register Now!! 

https://rose.org/events-meetings/
https://www.facebook.com/RoseSociety
https://x.com/AmericanRoseSoc
https://www.pinterest.com/americanrosesoc/?eq=american&etslf=6050
https://www.instagram.com/americanrosesociety/
http://www.rose.org/
https://tenarky.org/
https://tenarky.org/rose_shows/2025/MRS-convention-6-30-25.pdf
https://tenarky.org/rose_shows/2025/2025%20Tenarky_Fall_Convention_Registration-f.pdf
https://tenarky.org/rose_shows/2025/2025_Tenarky_District_Rose_Show_Schedule_f.pdf


The rose societies of Tenarky have been busy planning lots of 
events coming up in the next few months. Nashville hosts their show 
at Cheekwood September 13-14, Louisville’s show is September 27 
at Sutherland Hardware, and then Memphis Rose Society will host 
the District Rose Show and Convention October 3 through 5 in Ger-
mantown, TN. If at all possible, make plans to attend some or all of 
these events. There will be lots of great exhibits.  

In the meantime, don’t forget our Tenarky Winter Workshop is to 
be held in Bowling Green again on February 28, 2026. We have 
speakers lined up for great programs.  Sonja Lallemand, Editor of Illi-
nois-Indiana District will be speaking on Old Garden Roses, and you will enjoy her French pronunciation 
of rose names, Natalie Carmolli from Proven Winners is joining us virtually as well as providing some 
roses, then we also have Joe and Carrie Berg as our last speakers of the day presenting a program called 
“He says, she says”. The hotel has provided a link for reservations. Details and registration will follow 
soon.  

Block Name: TENARKY District of the American Rose 
Block Code: TEN 
Booking Link: TENARKY District of the American Rose Society Winter Workshop 

Cutoff: 1/27/2026 
On a personal note: I have an update on my seedlings. I have four seedlings that I am going to keep. 

They have nice clean foliage and some interesting colors; I am attaching a picture of the light pink with 
green tint on the outer petals and two others.  
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Tenarky District Director’s Message by Howard Carman 

Save the Date! 
October 2-5, 2026 
2026 ARS National  

Convention & Rose Show 
Hosted by  

Nashville Rose Society 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.holidayinn.com%2Fredirect%3Fpath%3Drates%26brandCode%3DHI%26localeCode%3Den%26regionCode%3D1%26hotelCode%3DBWGWT%26checkInDate%3D27%26checkInMonthYear%3D012026%26checkOutDate%3D01%26checkOut
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 Consulting Rosarian Corner by Cindy Worch, District CR Chair 

Well, I’m sure all of us have been trying our hardest to stay cool. Even with the 
heat I’ve had a very wet spring and now into the summer. We received over 4 inches 
in June and over 3 inches the month of July.  

Over July 4th weekend, I did a tremendous amount of deadheading/pruning with 
some generic pruners that I had. I also do a lot of work on the computer at work.  
So, my carpal tunnel flared up. After 10 days of steroids and a brace, I’m finally re-
covering.   

Looking back, I was thinking about the pruners I was using. Years ago, I had a pair 
of ergonomic Felco F 15 pruners for small hands and a twisting handle which is larger than the other 
one. I loved those pruners and never had hand fatigue with them.  I imagine they are buried somewhere 
in our old Manchester garden. Has anyone else lost garden tools in the garden and was never able to 
find them?  

So, I ordered a new pair of Felco’s. They weren’t cheap. Mine were $75.00 on Amazon, but I felt that 
was cheaper than hand surgery! I deadheaded several roses yesterday and felt no problems. Below are 
part numbers on the Felco ergonomic ones if you want to investigate some of your own. If you are expe-
riencing hand fatigue these are life (hand) savers. 

▪ F15 Small Right Hand 
▪ F12 Medium Right Hand 
▪ F17 Medium Left Hand 
▪ F7 Large Right Hand 
▪ F10 Large Left Hand 

I hope this helps someone as much as it helped me. 
Mary Ann and I have updated the TENARKY website with CR audit years. If you think yours might be 

wrong, please let me know. Next, I must get ARS to update our list and dates. 
We didn’t have any new CR’s this year. If you or someone you know would like to become one, let 

me know. I would like to get the applications as soon as possible even though the deadline would be 30 
days before the next school, which should be in February. I know several people that would be great 
candidates.  

Click here for the ARS Consulting Rosarian Manual. Qualifications to become a CR are on page 1-1 in 
the manual.  

Click here for the CR Candidate form on ARS website. 
Be Happy, Grow Roses! 

These webinars count for CR credit. Register at https://rose.org/webinars/: 

 August 23, 11am-2pm: “Rethinking Late Summer and Fall Rose Health Strategies” Dr. Mark Windham 

 September 27, 11am-2pm: “Designing A Garden for Rose Collectors. The Normal Rules Don’t Apply!” 
Paul Zimmerman 

 October 25: 11am-2pm: “What’s New with Jackson & Perkins” Wes Harvel 

 November 22: 11am-2pm: What’s New with Kordes Roses” Thomas Proll 

Upcoming ARS Webinars 

https://rose.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Consulting-Rosarian-Manual.pdf
https://rose.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Consulting-Rosarian-Application-Form-fillable-1.pdf
https://rose.org/webinars/
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 Arranger’s Corner by Paula Williams, ARS Judge 

The design I’m featuring for this issue is one of my favorites and some of you may have seen a few of the 

“stretch” designs I have done in Facebook posts, but I wanted to review this type again. Stretch refers to a design 

using two containers and they are assembled with a connective branch or line material to give the impression of 

being one arrangement. When and if they are pulled apart, they can stand alone as one design. I looked up sever-

al examples of mine in the past and also one with ‘Miss Paula’ I just created in November 2024 when we were 

blessed with so many nice days to cut roses.  

Arrangement 1 is with ‘Bees Knees’, number 2 is ‘TY’, number 3 is with ‘Miss Paula’, and it shows the 2 sepa-

rated, number 4 is same but linked together to form the "stretch” effect. Check out the tiny black mark on picture 

4 to show the two materials attached.  The fun thing is you don’t need many roses if containers don’t overwhelm 

your blooms.  

NATIONAL ARRANGEMENT SCHOOL 
Save the Date: October 17-18, 2025 

 

The Gulf District of the American Rose Society will be hosting an Arrangement School 
at the American Rose Center Friday and Saturday, October 17 and 18. Plans are for this 
event to be both an in-person and virtual opportunity for those interested in learning 
more about arranging or wishing to become an arrangement judge, as well as ARS ar-
rangement judges who need to meet their requirement for continuing accreditation.  
 
Watch for more details in the newsletter and American Rose. For more information or 
questions contact: billieflynn5@gmail.com. 

mailto:billieflynn5@gmail.com
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 Bowling Green Rose Society Rose Show—May 31 

BGRS ROSE SHOW TOP WINNERS 
 

Photos above left to right: 
▪ ‘Florentina’ Best in Show and Novice 

Queen exhibited by Snigdha Kongara 
▪ ‘Louise Estes’ HT Queen exhibited by 

Sharon Wuorenmaa 
▪ ‘Mango Blush’ MF Queen exhibited by 

Linda Schork 
▪ ‘Pierrine’ M Queen exhibited by Ricky 

Lockhart 
Photos right: 
▪ ARS Gold and Artist exhibited by Mary 

Ann Hext 
▪ ARS Miniature Gold and Artist exhibited 

by Mary Ann Hext 
Photos below: 
▪ ‘Souv de la Malmaison’ Dowager Queen 

exhibited by Sharon Wuorenmaa 
▪ “Mango Blush’, ‘All My Loving’ Best  

English Boxes (small & large) exhibited 
by Ricky Lockhart 
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Louisville Rose Society by Paula Williams, President\ 

Louisville’s April meeting included a great discussion on Organic 
Gardening with our speaker, Susan Ballerstedt 

, who is in charge of the community gardens at Blackacre Con-
servancy in Louisville area. The nature preserve and historic home-
stead provides insight to the precious traces of Kentucky’s past 
(photo right).  

The first garden tour was at Janet Miller’s home on May 25 and 
she had blooms to see as well as a demonstration on “taking out 

the trash” or rather cleaning up your beds and 
blooms.  
   Some Louisville folks came home with top 
wins from Bowling Green Rose Show May 31. 
Hybrid Tea Queen was ‘Louise Estes’ shown by 
Sharon Wuorenmaa, Miniflora Queen was 
‘Mango Blush’ shown by Linda Schork, and 
Novice win-
ner as well as 
Best in Show, 
‘Florentina’, 

shown by Sniggy Kongara (photo right and on 
page 6).  
 

    
   In June some members braved the heat and 
visited Wilson’s Nursery, Sage Café for lunch, 
and then over to the Frankfort Capital rose gar-

den. Ashley Perry and 
Ryan Hix showed us pro-
gress on the garden. 
(photos below left) 
   The July meeting was 
our own little rose 
show, grooming tips, 
and a presentation on 
dry wrapping by Linda 
Schork.  (photo below 
right) 

 

   Several of us are regis-
tered and are gearing up 
for the Kentucky State 
Fair on August 16. In 
August, we will recap 
State Fair and learn 
flower pounding and 
drying roses.  
 

    
   September 27 is our local show at Sutherland Hardware in 

Louisville, October will be member garden reviews and November a meal at a local restaurant.  

 Tenarky Local Society News—Thanks to those who sent news! 



Tenarky Local Society News—Thanks to those who sent news! 
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Memphis Rose Society by Renee Stuart, President 

Springtime in Memphis is one of the most beautiful seasons of the 
year, and this year was no exception! The Memphis Rose Society 
(MRS) kicked off our annual spring garden tours with a visit to the 
home of Pam Beasley, co-founder of Germantown Harvest Gardens. 
Pam specializes in designing and installing raised garden beds, and her 
beautifully landscaped garden—featuring roses, perennials, and vege-
tables—was a delightful start to the tour. (photo right) We also had 
the pleasure of visiting the stunning garden of Tiffany Klemis. Her lush 

hydrangeas, elegant fountain, and 
inviting screened-in porch overlooking a vibrant garden created a serene 
and inspiring atmosphere. (photo left) In Michie, TN, longtime member Bar-
bara Taube opened her garden for us, showcasing a breathtaking display of 
roses and daylilies. (photo below) 

In June, MRS President Renee Stu-
art had the opportunity to participate 
in the Memphis Fling, a 3-day garden 
tour featuring over 20 private gar-
dens across the Memphis area. It was 
a wonderful celebration of gardening talent and community spirit. 

The Memphis Rose Society has grown significantly over the past year, welcoming many new members and 
expanding our rose-loving community. We’ve been busy honing our skills and sharing knowledge—Tammy Man-
derson led our July program on grooming, and Catherine Dickinson guided us through rose photography in Au-
gust, just in time for the show season. We’re looking forward to reconnecting with old friends and welcoming 
new ones this October. Thank you for being part of our vibrant and blooming rose family! 
 

Bowling Green Rose Society by Mary Ann Hext, Newsletter Editor 
Our annual spring rose show was held May 31 and was a beautiful show with many entries thanks our exhibi-

tor friends from the Nashville and 
Louisville Rose Societies. We appreci-
ate them bringing roses and also help-
ing with some of the show jobs. In 
June, we had a program about Hum-
mingbirds presented by Mary Ann 
Hext. Our July potluck was held at the 
home of Ricky and Mary Ann Lockhart 
where members enjoyed seeing all of 
his beautiful roses and eating barbe-
que and hot dogs along with side 
dishes prepared by members.   

      KATnips 



TAKE PHOTOS FOR THE TENARKY DISTRICT FALL ROSE SHOW 
Photography Classes—see details in show schedule (coming soon) 

 Class 1: One Exhibition Bloom, hybrid tea, grandiflora, floribunda, no side buds 

 Class 2:  One Exhibition Bloom, miniflora or miniature , no side buds 

 Class 3: One Fully Open Bloom - any type of rose with stamens showing, no side buds 

 Class 4: One Spray - any type of rose with two or more blooms showing color and petals unfurling 

 Class 5: Macro Photography - an extreme close-up of any part of the rose or rose plant 

 Class 6: Creative Interpretation - photo evoking a sense of originality 

 Class 7: Arrangement - photo of arrangement, arranger name must be included. 

 Class 8: Novice - open to exhibitor who has never won a blue ribbon, first place, or other award in 
an ARS district or national photography show, includes above classes and rose garden photos. 

 

Photos must be 5” x 7” in a mat of any color with outside dimensions no larger than 8” x 10”. Orienta-
tion may be portrait or landscape.  Schedule and rules coming soon on Tenarky website.  
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Nashville Rose Society by Marty Reich, Master Rosarian 
NRS members have been very busy this spring and early summer. In 

March our speaker was Kara Jamison, owner of Blooming Joy Flower 
Co., who has a big following of gardeners on her website. Many of 
them came to hear her and some joined us. In May, we toured The 
Craighead House and Gardens with host, landscape designer, Steve 
Sirls. He has created a wonderful garden around this historic house and 
we were honored to be allowed to enjoy it. (photo right) 

The June meeting was a picnic at the home of NRS mem-
ber, Lisa Schaaf, who created a lovely rose garden from a 
bare lot in just one year! It was nothing short of amazing! 
(And the food was great too!) (photos right) 

July gave us the opportunity to learn propagation of roses 
from Master Rosarian, Gene Meyer. We had a small, but 
very interested group of members who got to take home 
their own cuttings ready to grow. 

We are looking forward to our September show at 
Cheekwood and the District show in Memphis in October.  
And let’s not forget the convention in 2026. 

 

Tri-State Rose Society by Jeff Garrett, Newsletter Editor 
The Tri-State Rose Society of Chattanooga has been busy this spring and early summer.  In April we had a 

booth at the Hamilton County Master Gardener’s Expo.  The Expo is always well attended and, as always, pre-
sented us with a great opportunity to share information about growing roses and our club. We were also able 
to recruit some new members.   

At our May meeting, Sheree Wright from the Greater Green-
ville Rose Society in South Carolina, gave a wonderful program 
on Disease Resistant Rose Trials, focusing on trials from the 
southeast.  Her presentation included pictures and information 
on each variety, including where to purchase them. She also 
distributed a handout of the roses in her program.   

We had their annual picnic on June 8 at Veterans Park in 
Soddy Daisy. Our club maintains the rose garden at the park. We 
had a large turnout and everyone enjoyed some great food. We 
also had an auction of plants and other garden related items.  
(photos right) 

Dr. Allen Owings, a retired professor of Horticulture from LSU 
spoke at our July meeting. His topic was how to control weeds 
in our rose gardens.  As you might expect, we had a large turn-
out as everyone has to deal with weeds. He gave an outstanding 
presentation on various things that we can do and use to help 
keep weeds from our gardens. Dr. Owings also shared a lot of updated information on various herbicides.   

We are looking forward to our August meeting, as our speaker is Cindy Dale from South Metro Rose Socie-
ty in Georgia.  Cindy will be sharing her 10 Steps to Growing Good Roses.     

 Tenarky Local Society News—Thanks to those who sent news! 
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Tennessee Rose Society by Julia DeBord, President 
The Tennessee Rose Society had some great road trips this 

spring. The April meeting was a road trip to Cookeville to visit 
Johnson Nursery and Garden Center. We were greeted graciously 
and the Johnson’s gave a tour of the Nursery and presented a 
wonderful program. Several members brought home roses. It was 
a great time for everyone. On the way back to Knoxville, a stop at 
a local restaurant was fun and tasty. (photos right &below) 

Our May meeting was touring Lane 
Hay’s Garden. You can see by the pic-
tures, Lane has a beautiful garden 
setting on the Tennessee River. She has 
a cottage garden, rose garden and wa-
terfall nestled in a walking trail of her 
shade garden. Of course, just resting by 
the water was a treat. It is such a beau-
tiful place. (photos below) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   We did not have a June picnic this year due to several of 
our members on vacation.  We are planning our picnic for 
the fall in October. The meeting place will be the beautiful 
University of Tennessee Garden Pavillon. 
 
 

 Tenarky Local Society News—Thanks to those who sent news! 

 

2025 Roses in Review Reporting Delayed 
 

According to information sent to our Tenarky Roses in Review Chair, Jeff Garrett, from Jason Capote, 
the National RIR Chair, the Roses in Review report will not be due in September. Information for re-
porting will be announced soon.   
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Tenarky District  

On Facebook 
 

Follow/Like us! 

 

2025 Shows and Events 
 

 

 September 13-14: Nashville Rose Society Rose Show 

 September 27:  Louisville Rose Society Rose Show, Sutherland Hardware 

 October 3-5: Tenarky District Fall Convention & Rose Show, Germantown, TN 

 October 2-5, 2026:  ARS Convention & Rose Show, Nashville, TN 

Tenarky Member Websites  
for Roses & Supplies 

 

▪ Beaty Fertilizer—Fertilizer, 
mulch, and much more 

▪ OliveArt—Containers for 
floral designs 

              Invitation to Join the American Rose Society 
Benefits: 
▪ Six issues of the award-winning American Rose magazine. This bi-monthly publication features 

informative articles and beautiful photography. 
▪ The Handbook for Selecting Roses. This publication provides evaluations on over 3,000 roses. 
▪ Educational Webinar programming available free of charge to ARS members. 
▪  Access to the online bookshelf containing archival magazines, handbooks and other valuable ARS literature 

and educational material. 
▪ Free or reduced admission to over 350 botanical gardens throughout the US through the Reciprocal Garden 

program.  
▪ An updated website including our Rose Forum where members can find information, ask questions, access 

publications and more. 
▪ Discounts of up to 20% at merchant partners. ARS Membership Benefit Partner program offers discounts at 

a number of merchants with new partners being added continuously. 
▪ Online access to World Federation publications featuring rose history and gardens around the world. 
▪ Free Advice from Consulting Rosarians. ARS Consulting Rosarian program connects members with expert 

rosarians that provide free assistance with your rose questions. 
 

American Rose Society Membership 
 

 Annual Individual Membership: is $55 with digital magazine or $75 with printed magazine. 
 Annual Senior Membership: $45 with digital magazine or $65 with printed magazine 
 Annual Associate Membership: $20 When a husband and wife are both members of the ARS, one pays 

the full membership while the other pays only $20. Only one magazine per household.  

https://www.facebook.com/Tenarky-District-American-Rose-Society-1608372306058917/
https://www.facebook.com/Tenarky-District-American-Rose-Society-1608372306058917/
http://www.beatyfertilizer.com/
https://www.facebook.com/OliveArt-384952865019396/timeline/
http://www.rose.org/


Photo Credits 
Photos p. 1 ............................................................................ Courtesy Lisa Schaff 
Photo p. 2 ........................................................... Paula Williams, Howard Carman 
Photo p. 3 ......................................................................................... Cindy Worch 
Photos p. 4 .................................................................................... Paula Williams 
Photos p. 5 ........................................................... Mary Ann Hext, Paula Williams 
Photos p. 6 .............................................................. Paula Williams, Courtesy LRS 
Photos p. 7 .................................... Renee Stuart, Paula Williams, Mary Ann Hext 
Photos p. 8 ................................................................... Courtesy NRS, Jeff Garrett 
Page 9 ............................................................................................... Julia DeBord 
Photo corners ................................ ‘Florentina’ Best in Show Bowling Green Rose  
       Society Rose Show, Exhibited by Snigdha Kongara, Photo by Paula Williams 
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2024-2027 District Officers 
 

District Director 
Howard Carman 
Vine Grove, KY 
502.378.2043 

howardr@bbtel.com  
 

Vice Director 
Paula Williams  

Ekron, KY  
270.863.1778 

model55@bbtel.com  

 

Secretary 
Marty Reich 
Nashville, TN 
615.833.0791 

marty615@bellsouth.net  
 

Co-Treasurers 
Paula Williams & Mary Ann Hext 

Ekron, KY  
270.863.1778 

model55@bbtel.com  

 

District Committee Appointments 
 

Consulting Rosarians Chair 
Cindy Worch 

Murfreesboro, TN 
615.584.1377 

cindykworch@gmail.com  
 

Horticulture & Arrangement Judges Chair 
Barbara Taube 

Michie, TN  
901.493.3200 

barbara@dovecreekstable.com   

 

Membership Chair 
Lori Emery 

Knoxville, TN 
615.948.7672 

laemery20@hotmail.com  
 
 

 

Nominations/Awards Chair 
Kathy Brennan 
Knoxville, TN 
865.556.2175 

brenrose9267@gmail.com  
 

Old Garden Roses Chair 
Gene Meyer 

Brentwood, TN 37027 
615.373.0303 

eugenemeyer@yahoo.com   
 

Roses in Review 
Jeff Garrett 

Soddy Daisy, TN 37379-3189 
423.332.6979 

rirjeff@aol.com  
 

Exhibitors Chair 
Joanna Deck 
Sheridan, AK 
870.484.1813 

joanna8deck@icloud.com 
 

Photography Chair & Media 
Mary Ann Hext 
Rockfield, KY 
270.781.8171 

mhext@outlook.com 

 

2025 Tenarky District 
 

Local Society Presidents 
 

Bowling Green Rose Society 
Linda Ford, President 

520.820.8632 
lkpford01@gmail.com 

 

Cookeville Area Rose Society 
Sarah Johnson, President 

 

Holston Rose Society 
Sallie Blazer, President 

865.982.4941 
sallieblazer@gmail.com 

 

Louisville Rose Society 
Paula Williams President 

270.863.1778 
model55@bbtel.com 

 

Memphis Rose Society 
Renee Stuart President 

901-355-6683  
rstuart1776@gmail.com 

 

Nashville Rose Society 
Janie Hagan, Co-President 

615-210-1148 
janielippshagan@gmail.com  

 

Liz Louie, Co-President 
lizalouie@gmail.com 

 

Tennessee Rose Society 
Julia DeBord, Co-President 

865-567-3452  
debordjra@yahoo.com   

 

Martha McCluen Co-President 
865-254-7280 

glennmccluen@comcast.net 
 

Tri-State Rose Society of Chattanooga 
Sandee Jenkins, President 

423.700.4442  
sandeejenk@aol.com  

    KATnips is the quarterly newsletter of the TENARKY District of the American Rose Socie-
ty. TENARKY encompasses members of the American Rose Society residing in the states of 
Tennessee, Eastern Arkansas and Kentucky. The newsletter is provided free in electronic 
format. The opinions expressed here are those of the author(s) and/or editor and do not 
necessarily represent those of the American Rose Society or the officers of the TENARKY 
District. 
   While the advice and information in this newsletter is believed to be true and accurate 
at the time of publication, neither the authors nor editor can accept any legal responsibil-
ity for any errors or omissions that may have been made. The TENARKY District makes no 
warranty, expressed or implied, with respect to the material contained within. 
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